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March 29, 2017

Mr. Glen J. Weisbrod, P.Eng.
Regional Manager - Environmental Services
GFL Environmental Inc.
P.O. Box 25055
Saskatoon, SK S7K 8B7

Dear Mr. Weisbrod:

Re: Notice of Alteration - Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act Licence
69 HW RR - Acceptance of Additional Hazardous Waste (Term)

Thank you for your March 14,2017 Request for Amendment to Dangerous Goods
Handling and Transportation Act Licence No. 69 HW RR for the GFL Environmental Inc.
(formerly Enviro West Inc.) hazardous waste collection facility. The alteration is a request to
expand the types of hazardous materials collected at the facility until December 31, 2017, in
order to allow time for submission of a new application under The Dangerous Goods Handling
and Transportation Act to permanently alter the types of materials handled onsite.

Upon review of your amendment request, I have concluded that the environmental effects
of the proposed amendment will be insignificant, and, therefore, you are hereby authorized to
carry out the proposed amendment, being the collection and temporary storage of Class 2, Class
3, Class 4, Class 5, Class 6.1, Class 8 and Class 9 substances as identified in the letter of March
14,2017 from the date of issuance of this letter until 31 December 2017; pursuant to the
following conditions:

1. The facility will be operated as a transfer station, with no disposal or permanent storage
at 1090 Kenaston Boulevard, Winnipeg;

2. An Operating Manual or material storage and handling protocols shall be made available
to the undersigned and an Environment Officer upon request;

3. Storage, handling, and reporting of hazardous materials shall be in accordance with
Office of the Fire Commissioner requirements; Manitoba Regulation 474/88, Manitoba
Regulation 18812001; Manitoba Regulation 195/2015; and any additional written
requirements by the Director; and

4. An application for a Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act licence will be
submitted to the undersigned in accordance with the Act by May 30, 2017, if the
intention is to permanently accept the hazardous waste classes identified in the March 14,
2017 submission.
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If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ms. Cory Switzer,
Environmental Engineer at 204-250-7645.

Yours sincerely,
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Tracey Braun, M.Sc.
Director
Dangerous Goods Handling
and Transportation Act

c: D. Labossiere, D. Smiley, Y. Hawryliuk, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement
Public Registries


